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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 19th October 2017 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings.   

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
Council considered a draft ‘Fitness for Work’ policy.  
The draft policy is based on the WALGA model policy 
and is considered best practice, in helping to ensure a 
safe working environment is maintained. 
Council considered and approved a request from the 
CEO to be able to take the vehicle supplied as part of 
his contract interstate.   
Council recently advertised its tender for consulting 
services in relation to the WANDRRA funded flood 
damage road reinstatement works.  In considering 
the tenders a number of anomalies were noted in the 
documentation and for this reason Council              
determined to reject all tenders.  Council has since 
readvertised the tender, which closes on 9th October 
2017. 
Council considered the CEO’s twelve month            
performance review, noting his satisfactory             
performance in the role since taking over in            
September 2016. 

WORKS 
With a focus towards the end of August on getting 
everything ship-shape at the Tambellup Pavilion 
ready for the opening, the construction crew was 
happy to be able to go bush again - to Beejenup Rd 
where they have been working on widening and    
resheeting a section.   
The Shire’s maintenance graders, assisted by           
contractors, have been working the following roads 
during September: Flat Rocks Rd, Chilicup Rd, West 
Peringillup Rd, Brassey Rd, Greenhills South Rd, Heron 
Rd, Norrish Rd, Etna Rd, Moulyerup Rd, Marshall Rd, 
Tieline North Rd, Curnow Rd, Thompson Rd, O’Neill 
Rd, Clinic Rd, Graham Rd, Pindellup Rd, Palomar Rd, 
Fletcher Rd, Ngopitchup Rd, Birt Rd, Poonawariup Rd, 
Warrenup Rd, Winspear Rd, Des Wray Rd, Bignell Rd, 
Noname Rd, Sorrento Rd, Komani Rd, Crosby Rd, 
North West Rd, Bessen Rd, Batchelor Rd and Hilder 
Rd. 
The new gardens at the oval have been mulched, and 
watered on a number of occasions to bed the plants 
in.  The rain received late in September has been  
beneficial in this regard - and to combat the resulting 
increase in mosquitoes, fogging has commenced in 
both towns. It is expected that this will continue on a 
regular basis until conditions dry out. 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS – 21ST OCTOBER 
2017 
The Shire received six nominations for the four    
elected member positions available in the 2017    
election.  The nominee’s profiles are included in this 
edition of BT Times, and we congratulate them all for 
putting their hand up.  The election is being            
conducted by the WA Electoral Commission as a  
postal vote, and eligible residents should shortly    
receive their voting package in the mail.  Completed 
ballot papers should be returned in the envelope   
provided, either: 

 by mail to the Electoral Commission (preferred); or  
alternatively  

 hand delivered to the Shire offices in both 
Broomehill and Tambellup, where locked ballot 
boxes are available.   

On election day, the Returning Officer will be in     
attendance at the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-
48 Norrish St Tambellup, between the hours of 8am 
and 6pm for anyone wishing to lodge their completed 
ballot papers. 
 
Please ensure if mailing your ballot papers to the 
Electoral Commission that they are posted well 
ahead of time so they are received before the     
election date.  Experience has shown that letters can 
take up to a week to be delivered in Perth when 
posted from Broomehill or Tambellup. 
 
Local Government is the tier of Government closest 
to the community - you know the nominees as    
members of your community - and we encourage all 
residents to take the opportunity to make their vote  
count.  

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS 
Residents are reminded that all dog and cat             
registrations are due for renewal on 31 October each 
year.  Notification will be sent to owners of dogs and 
cats with registration expiring in 2017.  Payment for 
re-registration can be made at either the Broomehill 
or Tambellup office.  If you would like more             
information about dog and cat registration please 
contact Siegrid at the Shire. 
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BLOOM FESTIVAL 
The Bloom Festival carries on this month, running until 15th October.  The program is available to view on the 
Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘News and Events, and copies are available through local outlets. 
 
Have you taken in any of the events yet?? This year there are around 80 events being held in communities in the 
Hidden Treasures region - taking in the Shires of Woodanilling, Katanning, Kojonup, Kent, Cranbrook,              
Plantagenet, Jerramungup, Gnowangerup and of course, Broomehill-Tambellup. 
 
In our Shire, a number of events are being held through October: 

Through the Festival period - Tuesdays to Sundays:  Books and Blooms at the Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
October 7-8:  Tambellup Fantasy Flowers and Craft Market,  
October 7:   ‘Light up the Night’- Tambellup Community Pavilion 
October 8:   Tambellup CRC Farmers Market 
October 12:  Bootrock Blooms and Golf Course Gems  (wildflower walk) 
October 15:  Water Reserve Wander (wildflower and bush tucker walk) 

 
Our dedicated volunteers at the Broomehill and Tambellup Museums will be opening the doors at various times 
during the Bloom Festival, and invite you to call in and have a look through their displays. 

Broomehill Museum Opening Hours: 
Saturdays and Sundays through to 8th October 2017 from 10am - 2pm, or by appointment.  
Contact Ernest 98241278 or Carole 0488 944416 
Tambellup Museum opening Hours: 
Saturday 7th October 2017 – 11am til 2pm & Sunday 8th October 2017 – 11am til 2pm 
Contact Anne-Marie Lockyer - 9825 1162 

 

Maps and guide notes for the self-drive wildflower trails around the Shire are available once again, from the 
Shire offices and Tambellup CRC.  The rain patterns so far this year have been different to last year and it will be 
interesting to see the impact this has on wildflowers.  We would love to see your wildflower photos taken within 
the Shire - please contact Pam at the Shire for more information. 
 

We thank those people who have committed to hosting events during the Bloom Festival, and encourage       
everyone to track down a program, get out, play the Tourist and see what our region has to offer! 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
The rain experienced recently has kept things damp for now, but the warmer weather is not far away and all 
residents are reminded the RESTRICTED burning period commenced on 19 SEPTEMBER 2017.  From this date 
you are required to obtain a permit to burn before lighting any fires, and all conditions of the permit must be 
complied with.  Permits to burn can be obtained from your Brigade Fire Control Officer, or the Community  
Emergency Services Manager, Cindy Pearce. 
The PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1 NOVEMBER 2017.  No burning is permitted from this date  
until 14 FEBRUARY 2018. 
 

Property inspections have recently been completed and landowners will be contacted directly if mitigation 
works are required to be completed prior to the fire season.  Please take the time to have a look around your 
home for potential fire hazards - the grass may be green right now but it doesn’t take long to dry off.  Now is the 
time to deal with it for a hassle free summer. 
 

Copies of the 2017-2018 Fire Break Order booklet were distributed to all households by mail early in August, as 
well as being included with rates notices.  Additional copies are available at the Shire Administration offices or 
the Tambellup Post Office. 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS SMS SERVICE 
Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and road closures by 
SMS.  If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could contact Marni or Pam 
at the Shire on 98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like to register, or no longer 
wish to receive these notifications, please contact the Shire. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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….in just over twelve months - what an achievement! 
With inclement weather forecast for the 1st September, preparations were made to host 200 people for the official opening of the 
new Tambellup Community Pavilion, followed by afternoon tea.  Luckily - the storm clouds passed over at 1.30 and the sun was   
shining at 2.00 for the opening, which we were able to hold outside.  Shire President Garry Sheridan and CEO Keith Williams          
welcomed everyone on behalf of the Shire and the Tambellup Community Pavilion Association and provided an overview of the   
project.  The redevelopment of the facilities has been discussed on many occasions by the various Councils and community groups 
over many years, and with the availability of funding getting less with more competition for available dollars, we are fortunate to 
have been able to obtain the financial support required to achieve this now.   
Richard Goyder, former resident and prominent businessman, was invited by the Shire to open the facilities.  Richard was pleased 
to be asked and related a number of stories of his years in Tambellup, particularly from his primary school years.   
With the opening over, the Tambellup Community Pavilion Association hosted the rest of the day and evening.  Paralympian Brant 
Garvey, who was presented by the Tambellup Cropping Group, conducted basketball and athletics clinics, and our local hockey star 
Penny Squibb ran a hockey clinic on the oval.  The new bowling green was tested by a number of keen bowlers, and many more   
simply took the opportunity to catch up with people they hadn’t seen for some time.  It was lovely to see so many former residents 
return for the opening, some of whom were involved with the development of the original facilities through the Tambellup          
Community Centre committee, and others who had been involved in various discussions about redevelopment over many years.  
The Association served dinner to around 200 people that evening - a task that was approached with military precision by                
coordinators Jane Cunningham and Holly Farrell, with all clubs contributing both food and labour.  The Association also ran the bar, 
with accredited volunteers from the clubs as bar staff.  Brant Garvey spoke about his experiences growing up and developing his   
athletic abilities as an amputee, and we are sure everyone gained a new respect for the term ‘hard work’ after hearing Brant’s  
story.  Richard Goyder also spoke about some of his experiences on his journey through the business world, and in reference to his 
position as CEO of the AFL Commission, happily responded to some pointy football-focussed questions from the audience.   
So after a fantastic launch, what is left to say - but thankyou to everyone who contributed to the development of these fantastic  
facilities, and the opening, in any way.  There are far too many to name individually, but in particular: 

 The Tambellup Community Pavilion Association, for all the hours you put in leading up to the opening, both for the opening, 
and for the future management of the facilities - well done! 

 The Tambellup Community Cropping Group, for their financial support of the fitout of the building, and the opening 

 Mrs May Penny, for her Welcome to Country 

 Geraldine Merrick for the beautiful afternoon tea at the opening 

 The Tambellup Cake Decorating ladies, for their impressive celebratory cake 

 All sporting groups who have contributed in any way, through the new Association, and the opening 

 The Shire of Katanning, for the loan of the basketball hoops 

 Richard and Janine Goyder, for coming back to Tambellup to help us celebrate this achievement 

 Brant Garvey, for sharing your inspirational story with us 

 Community and students at the Tambellup Primary School for assisting with planting the surrounds 
Apologies if we have missed anyone, your efforts are very much appreciated. 
And from the Shire - thankyou to our funding providers: 

 Department of Infrastructure and Reginal Development (National Stronger Regions Fund) 

 Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries 

 Great Southern Development Commission  

 Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development (Country Local Government Fund) 

 Lotterywest. 
And our staff for their incredible work in making sure the Oval and surrounds looked amazing for the opening. 
From here, the Tambellup Community Pavilion Association will soon take over the management of the facilities at the Oval, once 
all checks and balances have been completed.  We encourage all residents to support this community led organisation and help 
shape a sustainable future for the Pavilion.    

TAMBELLUP SPORTS PAVILION UPGRADE    
From this:       To this: 
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Would you like to advertise,  

promote or include  

something in the BT Times? 
Just send the info in via: 

E—news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

F– 08 9825 1152 

Post—46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup WA 6320 

Or drop it in to either the Tambellup or Broomehill 

Shire Office. 

 

Tambellup Lions Club 
Wednesday 11 October 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

8 October—9.30am 
22 October—9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 
All Welcome 

 
 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire         
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These  documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for     
people with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online 
by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking 
on the “Our Shire” tab. 
Judy  Stewart 
ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

For all methods, please include your name and      
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes       
feedback from its residents and customers.  If you 
would like to   provide feedback on Shire related  
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration    
offices;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

MOSQUITOES 
And they’re back! Mosquitoes are always an issue in 
our Shire during spring and early summer.  Council 
baits pools of water and has commenced a fogging 
program of the Broomehill and Tambellup townsites 
in an effort to reduce the mosquito numbers.  
Rainwater tanks can become breeding sites for     
mosquitoes that can cause severe nuisance and carry 
serious diseases.  The Department of Health has    
advised that the most common mosquito found to 
breed in rainwater tanks is a proven carrier of Ross 
River virus.  To prevent mosquito breeding, guttering 
and piping should be self-draining or fitted with drain-
age points. Water should not be allowed to pool    
under the overflow outlet or tap as these can become 
mosquito breeding sites. The tank should be a sealed 
unit to prevent mosquitoes entering.  The inlet and 
overflow should incorporate a mesh cover to prevent 
access by the mosquito. 
To stop mosquitoes breeding add a teaspoon of food 
grade paraffin oil (in small tanks up to 1,000 litres) to 
the water.  The amount needed will vary depending 
upon the surface area of the water.  A sufficient   
quantity to produce a thin film over the water surface 
is all that is required. 

UPCOMING LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS 
All residents should have received, in the mail, their 
postal voting package for the upcoming Local  
Government election. Residents are referred to the 
candidate information received in those packages and 
also within this edition of the BT Times.  All residents 
are encouraged to vote for their choice of four       
candidates to represent them on Council. 

 

Tambellup Patchwork/Craft Day 
21 October 2017, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 
 

Broomehill Anglican Church 

A service will be held at Broomehill Anglican 

Church of ST ELIZABETH  OF HUNGARY on 

Sunday the 29th of October at 9.30am   

All welcome. 

 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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IMPERIAL HOTEL BROOMEHILL 

Is excited to share the opening of our new 

CORNER CAFÉ !! 

We will provide 

all those last          

minute items 

you forgot  

Also 
Cooked Brekkie 

Toasted Sandwiches  

Homemade pies, sausage rolls 

and pasties 

 
We are more than happy to       

prepare a scrumptious packed 

lunch for you & your workers 

Cheap accommodation available long or short term 
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TROY  

NORRIS 

GOLF DAY 
 

TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 
SATURDAY 14TH OCTOBER 2017 

3 players per team 
 

18 Holes – register by 9.30am for 

10am hit-off 
9 Holes – register by 12.30pm for 1pm 

hit-off 
 

$10 per player 
(Light lunch included for 18 hole  

players) 
 

Afternoon tea and bbq at end of play 
for all. 

Come along and have a great fun day. 
All welcome. 

TEAM  

TAMBELLUP!!! 
 

Team Tambellup (Cam, Sarah, Tom 
Taylor) are participating in this 
year’s Danihers Drive in rural  

Victoria, raising funds to fight Motor 
Neuron Disease. Neale was  
diagnosed with MND while  
working for the West Coast  

Eagles. 
  

Provided below is the link to donate 
to MND through Team Tambellup. 

Every donation over $2 goes to MND 
research and is fully tax deductible. 

https://danihersdrive2017.everydayhero.com/au/team-tambellup 

Tambellup’s Tom Taylor (46 games for 

Claremont F.C) and Jeff Farmer Jnr 

(249 games Melbourne/Fremantle F.C)  

muscle in on AFL Legend Coach and 

Player Neale Daniher. 

 

Tambellup Golf Club 
 

Welcomes everyone to come along for 
 

Closing Day Saturday 7th  

October 

“Yankee Mixed Foursomes” 
- 2 person team - 

 

names to be in by 11.30am for 18 holes // 

2.00pm tee off for 9 holes 
 

Further info, or to put names in early, contact 

Nick Lockyer 0429 104 129 
 

Thanks to our generous sponsors for the day 

Mrs Gloria Hilder and  

Phil & Wendy Russell, Westcoast Seafood 

Westcoast Seafood will be joining us on the day & will 

have products available to purchase 
 

Dinner will be available to purchase after 

presentations 

RSVPs appreciated to Jo Hull 0427 871 316 

https://danihersdrive2017.everydayhero.com/au/team-tambellup
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BROOMEHILL JUNIOR 

CRICKET  

 
Have A Go Cricket  

PP – Yr 3 $15  

Under 13's Junior Cricket  

Yr 3 -7 $35 
 

All new players welcome 
 

First training and registration  

Thursday 19th October  

(Week 2, Term 4) 

Broomehill Recreation Complex at 4pm 

 

Contact Craig Bignell 0408 341 253 

bignell@westnet.com.au 

Junior Tennis Coaching  

 

The Tambellup Tennis Club will be  

offering professional junior tennis  

coaching during term 4 on       

Saturday afternoons for            

approximately 6 weeks. 

The cost and starting date are still 

to be confirmed. 

Any juniors in Years 1 to 6 are 

welcome to attend the sessions at 

Tambellup Tennis Club.  

REMEMBER - REMEMBER  

THE 2ND December     
MARKET DAY  

IN  

BROOMEHILL VILLAGE  

ON  

INDIA STREET  

FROM 8:00AM TO 4:00PM 
Contact: Lynn Dilley 

on 0427241123 

Hire a table for $10 or bring your own 
Book by the 25th November 

The Shire will be closing the road  

What to sell 

Christmas items and Christmas crafts 

Brick or Brack & Make some $$$ for Christmas  

 

Proceeds go to RFDS 
Enquiries—Barb  

0427 251 456 
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Tennis season is upon us, so why not take advantage 

of our beautiful new pavilion and come along and join 

in for a social hit every Saturday from 2pm starting 

from October 7th 2017. 
 

We will also be trialling Friday Night Social Tennis 

later in the season, please stay tuned for when this 

will be. 
 

OPEN DAY—OCTOBER 7 2017 
 

For the month of October anyone to play 10 sets 

goes into the draw to win a tennis racket, kindly  

donated by Katanning Sports Power (members only). 
 

Member Prices: 

Sub Junior $15.00, Junior $45.00, Senior $90.00 
 

For more information please contact Kylie Lockyer 

0499 577 011 or simply follow our Facebook page—

Tambellup Tennis Club. 
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Broomehill Central Fire Brigade  

Wanted 

Volunteers to join the CFB 

Male or Female all are  

welcome  

Any questions contact Neil on 

0417939684 

MOBILE  
SCAFFOLD 

HIRE 
4m Maximum height  

platform 

$80 per day inc gst 

$160 per week inc gst 

BRICKLAYERS 
SCAFFOLD KIT 

Frames, Braces, 
Planks, Pads 

$100 per week inc gst 

Neil 0417 939 684 

 SMALL JOBS 
TRACTOR HIRE 

Lift & Shift 500kg 
Block Slashing, Trenches, 

Landscapes, Posthole 
boring, Gravel Drive 

Maintenance 
$65 per hour inc gst 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 
The Broomehill Historical Society 

(BHS) wishes to advise that in  

discussion with the Shire (about the use 

of and land titles) the Council have  

requested 

a clean up of the area in 

front of the BHS  

Machinery Shed. 
 

Therefore if you or your family have 

donated any equipment or machinery in 

the past that is in this area and want to 
reclaim it, please contact 

Ernie Chapman for access on 

9824 1378 

By October 31st 2017 
 

After that date any residuals will be  

removed by the shire. 

 

GARRY & KATE SHERIDAN  

98251836 

SNOWY & MARIE SHERIDAN  

98253093  

PHONE  

NUMBER 

CHANGE: 
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Geraldine’s  
Restaurant 

12 Crowden St, Tambellup 
 

Open Saturday and Sunday 
6.00—9.00pm 

From 8 September 20107 
 

Full Ala—carte Menu 
BYO Alcohol 

 
Eftpos facilities available 

 
For reservations phone 9854 9192 

Or SMS 0438 543 996 

 

Applications are now open for the 
2018 WA AgriFutures™ 
Rural Women’s Award  

Will you, or someone you know, be the next Rural 
Woman of the Year? 
  

The Award is Australia’s leading award acknowledging 
and supporting the essential role women play in rural 
industries, businesses and communities. The Award 
provides a platform to inspire and support Australian 
women to use and develop their skills to benefit their 
industries and communities. 
 All Western Australian women involved in rural and 
regional industries, businesses and communities are 
encouraged to apply for the 2018 WA AgriFutures™ 
Rural Women’s Award. 
  
Applications are welcome from all women above the 
age of 18 across WA who are taking innovative      
approaches to challenges faced in rural and regional 
WA.  
  
A $10,000 bursary is awarded to the winner, providing 
the financial resources to realise their project or      
initiative that will benefit rural industries, businesses 
and/or communities. The winner will be provided with 
opportunities to participate in leadership development 
and access to a valuable alumni network. State     
Winners will also be considered for the National 
Award. The National Award Winner will be awarded an 
additional $10,000 bursary and National Runner Up, 
an additional $5,000 towards developing their project 
or initiative, this may also be used to assist in meeting 
national commitments such as speaking                  
engagements. 
  
The 2018 Award has been expanded to consider  
commercially focused projects and initiatives.  
 

APPLICATIONS FOR 2018 

WA AGRIFUTURES™       

RURAL WOMEN’S AWARD 

CLOSE 29 OCTOBER. 
For more information contact Sarah       

Klahn-Jolley on 08 6552 2066 or Rob  
Leicester on 6552 1850 to discuss your     

application. 
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Broomehill 
Books and Blooms 

Tuesday—Sundays  9.00-5.00 
Henry Jones Winery & Cafe 

 

Bootrock Blooms & Golf Course 
Gems 

Thursday 12 October 9.30-12.00 
Bootrock Reserve 

 

Tambellup 
Festival of Flowers 

7 & 8 October  10.00-5.00 
Tambellup Hall 

 

Tambellup Farmers Market 
Sunday 8 October  9.30-12.00 

Behind the Bendigo Bank 
 

Water Reserve Wander 
Sunday 15 October 9.30-12.00 

Tambellup West Road 

 

http://www.actbelongcommit.org.au/images/Act-

Belong-Commit_Colouring.pdf 

Fantastic prizes! 

Please mark your masterpiece with your name, 

age and contact details. 

Entries must be received by 16 October, please 

hand into your local Shire office or CRC. 

Download your template at 

 

http://www.actbelongcommit.org.au/images/Act-Belong-Commit_Colouring.pdf
http://www.actbelongcommit.org.au/images/Act-Belong-Commit_Colouring.pdf
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Broomehill Netball Team has 
had another successful year 
coming off the Division 3 
Grand Final win in 2016.  
Moving up into Division 2 
brought a whole new level of 
game and competition. The 
team embraced this challenge 
and played some hard fought 
games. Finishing 2nd on the 
ladder, the team were defeated 
in the preliminary final in a 
competitive match vs  
Dumbleyung. 
 

Congratulations to Bec Leyte 
who was awarded the KNA 
runner up Division 2 Best and 
Fairest, and also the  
Broomehill Team Best and 
Fairest Award. 
 

Congratulations also to Trena Dennis for winning the Broomehill Coaches Award for the season. 
A huge thank you to Kelly Holzknecht for training and coaching the team for another year. Going into 
the teams’ fifth season, Kelly will be handing over the coaching reigns. 
Looking forward to season 2018! 

Broomehill Netball Team 

Sukey Hill Shines for SWIC Finale 
Seventy one riders from five motocross clubs, travelled to Cranbrook last Sunday 24  
September to battle it out for the final round of the South West Interclub Championships. 
There was a buzz in the air as the heavens cleared and the brand new Sukey Hill track 
shone! Manjimup MCC took home a double whammy claiming 2017; Most Points and 
Champion Club trophies. Overall Champion Junior was Camball McMahon and Champion 
Senior Austin Ridley. 
The South West Interclub Championships twenty plus year rivalry between the clubs  
Collie, Manjimup, Bunbury, Southern Capes and late comer Cranbrook, couldn’t be possible without the  
organisation of series co-ordinator Kaylene Roberts. Many thanks on behalf of the clubs for your hard work. It 
was also pleasing to see Motorcycling WA chairman Peter Clark willing to attend the event. Riders and  
spectators enjoyed the boards listening ear to raise rural motocross club issues. The Cranbrook Districts MCC 
club has a desire to move the club to the next level and it was great to show case the potential of this new facility 
to Peter Clark and the Shire of Cranbrook Councillors and CEO Peter Northover. 
Finally, the Cranbrook Districts MCC track committee need to be commended on presenting a national standard  
motocross track in less than four months after receiving the okay to start building on 17

th
 May this year. The Greg 

Moss inspired track and follow up Jacob & Dale Daniels jump design has delivered a technical and different  
motocross track, loved by riders. The natural terrain element and liquorice all sort track surface adds to the  
challenge. 
 

Results for South West Interclub Championships; 
Most Points 2017: 
  
5

th
        Cranbrook                   746 points 

4
th
        Southern Capes          4,517 points 

3
rd

        Collie                           7,886 points 
2

nd
       Bunbury                      13,330 points 

1
st
        Manjimup                    16,537 points 

  

Champion Club 2017: 
  
5

th
        Collie                           63.09 

4
th

        Southern Capes          63.62 
3

rd
        Bunbury                      64.40 

2
nd

       Cranbrook                   67.82 
1

st
        Manjimup                    68.62 
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Tambellup Sports Pavilion Opening 
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DID YOU  KNOW...                                                                    

“Children have never been very good at listening to their elders,  

but they have never failed to imitate them.”  

                                                                                  James Baldwin  

Coming up . . . 

A Picnic For Teddy Bear’s and their owners! 
Watch out for your invitation. 

   * Games   * Stories   * Fun and make believe    

* Food and Drinks   * Cut and make activities 

 
Story Baskets 

It  is never too young to read to children or tell them stories. This 

is how they learn language. Their vocabulary increases and they learn the structure of 

sentences. 

When reading or telling stories provide props for your little one to manipulate and use in 

retelling. Collect items related to the story and make a story basket.  

       Use puppets, felt cut outs, magnetic pieces. 

       Check out the Read and Play Bags in the K/P/Year 1 Room at Tambellup Primary 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/10427.James_Baldwin
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2017 RAINFALL 

  B-HILL TAMB 
JAN  0  0 

FEB  126.8  50.3 

MARCH 35.0  32.2 

APRIL  13.0  7.5  

MAY  33.6  18.2 

JUNE  13.8  6.4 

JULY  57.8  68.8 

AUGUST 53.6  49.6 

TOTAL 333.60mm 233.00mm 
DATA FROM BOM 

 

FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE 
IN YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

 Individual and family counselling 

 Community Support Services 

 Aboriginal Counselling and Support 

Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of 
feelings and situations. 

 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 
PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335—T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636—

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—www.southernagcare.org.au 
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Jo Hull 

Massage Therapist 

Phone / Text 

0427 871 316 
 

Facebook: 

Satori Masssage Therapy 

Service 

Clinic Appointments: 

Fridays 9am—6pm 

Sundays & Evenings on request 

Tambellup Business Centre 

Tambellup West Road, Tambellup 

*Mobile Service Options Available* 

 

Whole Body Massage 

Head, Neck & Shoulder Massage 

Head, Neck and Back Massage 

Deep Tissue Massage 

 

Seniors Discount-Group Bookings- 

Pamper Packages-Gift Certificates 

 

Book a relaxing, stress-relieving massage 

now! You deserve it!!! 

 

Broomehill and Holland Track Souvenirs  

FOR SALE  
 

Holland Track mug $5.00  
Holland Track stubbie holder $4.00 

Explore the Holland Track book, Broomehill to 

Coolgardie, includes detailed trip notes & 5  

different routes $15.00 
Exploring the Eyre Highway book, Adelaide to 

Perth, includes 6 postcards $10.00    
Broomehill Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994 

book, includes class photographs through the years 

$7.00  
Broomehill Historical Society, Early Memories, 

1979 book $2.50 
USB $10.00 includes – Broomehill Historical  

Society, Early Memories, 1979; Broomehill  

Primary School 100 years 1894 – 1994;  

Broomehill and the Great Southern Railway  

brochure; Holland Track, Broome Hill to Bayley’s 

Rush brochure; includes photos and information 

about Broomehill. 
 

Museum open by appointment inquiries to 

Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or  

Carole – 0488944416  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

 

CHRIS OBST PANEL & PAINT 

INSURANCE CLAIMS 

WINDSCREEN CLAIMS 

24/7 TOWING 

SANDBLASTING 

ALL REPAIRS UNDERTAKEN 

T: 9821 2604 

M: 0428 211 053 

F: 9821 8021 

 

71 Dijon Street 

Katanning WA 6317 

chrisobstpanelpaint@westnet.com.au 

 

Countryside Homes 
     Registered building contractor       RN 5603 

        Building locally and supporting rural community’s              

     45 years of Experience           
          Call Neil on Mobile   0417939684 

         Email      neil.tears@bigpond.com 
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The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
 42 India Street, Broomehill.  

Open Thursday 12pm - 3:30pm  and the 2nd Saturday 

9am—11am 
 

4kg bag of cut rags $5.00, great for the workshop, garage 

and household use.  
 

 Come in and pick up a pot plant to spruce up your 

garden for spring 
 

Watch for our ‘Op-Shop open’ signs as you drive through  

Broomehill.  
 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 0488944416.  

Broomehill Post Office 
Post Office Hours 

9.00 am - 12:30 pm - 1:30pm - 5:00pm 

Monday to Friday 

Now providing  
Mail Services Australia Wide and  

International 

Banking to all Major Banks 

Westpac, ANZ, NAB, Commonwealth 

Banks and more 

Bill payment service  

Stationary 

LPG 

DAVID’S THERAPIES  
Based in Tambellup 

0475450201 
Aromatherapy,  Reiki, 

Holistic Touch 

Relaxation techniques 

Enter a world of peace and quiet with any 
or all of the above therapies 

Appointments are necessary. dc4362@gmail.com or  
Mobile  0475 450 201 
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Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

 

For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Licensed Truck Body Builder 

*Truck Body Building* Design* Repairs*  

Modifications* 

*Trailer Repairs and Modifications 

General Fabrication 
 

30 Years Industry Experience 

Top Quality, Good Rates, Mobile Service 

All work guaranteed! 

Contact Wayne—0431 421 001 

Email wamfab@outlook.com 

WMF 

 

EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 
Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 

Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one pass - 

Sand & Gravel Supplies  

House - Shed - Road Construction -  On Farm Work - Bulk  

Haulage 
 

 

 
 

 

 

With 25 years in earthmoving No job too big or small 

Call Gray Carter—0429 983 836 

       Need HAY Carted 

Call ROB on 0417 927 481  

 

Lake Grace and Jerramungup 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  

installation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 
 

raw manure 

 

 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

  

 

 TAMBELLUP POST CAFÉ 

Open for Coffee and Cakes Daily  

9am—5pm 
 

The Post Office closes daily 

12 noon—1pm  
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

 Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL— 
Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 

Steve Squire 0477 957 177 

  

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP 
SCANNING SERVICE 

 

“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 
 

All your sheep pregnancy testing  
requirements. 

 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 
 

Wet/Dry and Multiples  

 
7 years and over 1 million sheep worth of 

experience. 

 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407836788 

to secure your booking 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Broomehill  

Imperial Hotel 
Open 12noon 7 Days 

Counter Meals 12—2pm and 6—8pm 

9824 1222, Great Southern Hwy, Broomehill 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 
DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT 

(Singer, Musician & Artist) 

For all your Entertainment Needs 

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 

Music of Most genres & Eras 

Art Work Includes: 

Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music Tuition 

Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 

Debbie 0428 588 230 

Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

Henry Jones 
Winery and Cafe 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 

3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

 

BUILDER 
All building & renovation needs 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
Registered Practioner 7940 
 

M: 0403 381 428 
T: 9824 1694 
F: 9824 1750 
E: mlc51@ymail.com 

PINECONES  
FOR SALE 

 7.5Kg Bags $5.00 

Great fire lighters or kindling for your wood fire. 

SHEEP POO 

FOR SALE 

$5.00 per bag 

Available from Jewelpani (behind the Post Office, Tambellup) 

Tues & Thurs 9-3. Kristy 0417 986 653 
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2403 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  

injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 

Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 

DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 

Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

OPEN 

TUESDAY & 

THURSDAY 

9am—3pm 

Closed January 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 

Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 

 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 
9+ yrs for 

 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 

Skid Steers (Bobcats), Trucks & Grader 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 

Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing 

 Spoil and Waste Removal, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole Digging, Urban & 

Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping & Contouring, Domestic 

Water Carting 
 

for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
 

OCTOBER 
7 TA GOLF CLOSING DAY 
7 TA TENNIS OPEN DAY 
7&8 TA FESTIVAL OF FLOWERS 
8 TA FARMERS MARKET 
12 BH WILDFLOWER WALK 
13 TA DRUMMUSTER 
14 TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY 
15 TA WILDFLOWER WALK 
19 COUNCIL MEETING 
19 BH JUNIOR CRICKET START 
21 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTION 
 

NOVEMBER 
3 TA MIXED DOUBLES TENNIS  
 TOURNAMENT 
 


